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Brien Center to open a Peer Recovery Support Center in North Adams 
 

NORTH ADAMS – The Brien Center has been awarded a new five-year contract from the Bureau 
of Substance and Addic�on Services (BSAS) for a Peer Recovery Support Center, which will 
provide individuals in recovery, as well as families affected by addic�on, an opportunity to offer 
and receive support.  

Located at 37 Main Street in North Adams, the Peer Recovery Support Center will be an easily 
accessible hub for peer support and substance use services. The center will support tradi�onal 
and nontradi�onal pathways to recovery, while also providing hope and promo�ng wellness.  

“The Peer Recovery Support Center will be operated by peers, largely on a volunteer basis, and 
will offer educa�on, informa�on, resources, social events, recrea�onal ac�vi�es and a variety of 
wellness groups,” said M. Chris�ne Macbeth, ACSW, LICSW, President and CEO of the Brien 
Center. “It will provide its members and all those involved with the opportunity to build their 
own individual, social, and community support to help prevent relapse and promote long-term 
recovery from addic�on.”  

The program will operate 50 hours a week to include weekdays, weeknights and weekends. Four 
full-�me staff will be on site, including a Program Director, Program Coordinator, Volunteer 
Coordinator and a Recovery Coach.   

Designed to accommodate up to 100 people at any given �me, the Peer Recovery Support 
Center will include a large mee�ng room, living room area, two offices, kitchen and restrooms. 

“This center will add substan�ally to our con�nuum of care in the North County area, 
suppor�ng the important work being done through our outpa�ent substance use disorder 
services at 124 American Legion Drive and at Keenan House North, our recovery home in North 
Adams,” Macbeth said. The new program is expected to launch in the Fall 2023. 

“The Brien Center wishes to thank The HEALing Communi�es Study for their support and 
advocacy,” said Paul Hickling, MS, Senior Vice President of Service Opera�ons at the Brien 
Center. “This en�ty is a mul�year study under a coopera�ve agreement supported by the 



Na�onal Ins�tute on Drug Abuse, part of the Na�onal Ins�tutes of Health. Both North Adams 
and Pitsfield were selected for this program, due to the crisis level of opioids in our 
communi�es. Over twenty coali�on partners have come together to provide ‘boots on the 
ground’ solu�ons to comba�ng substance use disorder.” 

 

ABOUT THE BRIEN CENTER 

The Brien Center is a community-based, non-profit agency providing behavioral health and 
addiction treatment services throughout Berkshire County. As the county’s largest provider of 
services, The Brien Center serves about 10,000 children, teens, and adults each year. For more 
information visit, https://www.briencenter.org/. 
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